

Dear Sir/Madam,

I can't help feeling angry and shocked about the fact the Council even considering creating 500 new homes in Lymm!

I would urge Warrington Local Development team to visit Lymm and talk to the residents also some desk top research see how busy the roads are already, see how crazy the parkings situations are, how over-subscripted the schools are, how long the waiting lists is for swimming lessons and other activities, how long the queue is for the only post office in the village.

You may know there has been non-stop housing development in Lymm on brownfield land, such as Bridge Meadow, Holly Tree Gardens and the Farmers Court currently under construction. Development on Brownfield land will no doubt to continue, as such the population in Lymm will continue to growing, but this is generally considered acceptable. However to accommodate 500 new homes in addition to Brownfield land development is absolutely not acceptable.

In the recent years, Lymm residents already suffered from increased parking fares, shutting of one of the post offices, having to petition against shutting of the library. Give permission to build on the greenbelt land will create nothing but more misery to the residents of Lymm.

I'm sure I'm not the only Lymm residents have contacted you to object your plans for greenbelt development. Like the other residents, I urge Warrington Local Development department not to develop greenbelt land, Keep the land Green and Keep the residents happy!

Thank you for listening to our opinions.

